Initial Draft Accomack County Board of Supervisors Work Session of June 6, 2012

Virginia: At a Recessed Meeting of the Board of Supervisors for the County of Accomack held in the Board of Supervisors Chambers on the 6th of "June, A. D., 2012 at 4:00 p.m.

Members Present: Wanda J. Thornton, Vice Chair

Ron S. Wolff

Grayson C. Chesser John Charles "Jack" Gray

Kay W. Lewis Robert D. Crockett Donald L. Hart, Jr. C. Reneta Major

Members Absent:

Laura Belle Gordy, Chair

Others Present:

Steven B. Miner, County Administrator Mark B. Taylor, County Attorney Michael Mason, Finance Director

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by the Vice Chair and opened with a prayer by Ms.

Major, after which the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited.

Presentation from Howard Collins, Waller Todd and Sadler Architects, Inc. - Space Needs

Mr. Howard Collins from Waller Todd and Sadler Architects, Inc. gave a power point presentation concerning the space needs analysis for Accomack County. Mr. Collins spoke on the first option for space which was the former Atlantic Publications Building for the School Administration program requirements and he gave statistics on the usable space and non-usable space. Mr. Collins responded to questions from the board members. Another option that was discussed was the Accomac Primary School. Mr. Waller stated the building would house School Administration, Parks and Recreation, Public Safety/Emergency Management, and Public Works. Mr. Collins stated the County Administration Building would house the Planning and Commonwealth Attorney/Victim Witness Assistance as well as Administration. A discussion ensued on the floor plans of the Accomac Primary School and Administration Building. Mr. Collins gave a comparison of renovating the Accomac Primary School Building verses new construction. Mr. Collins gave cost of the renovation and expansion of the Health Department and the Sheriff Department.

Mrs. Thornton requested the County Administrator to check and find out what the dollar amount would be to connect the Atlantic Publications Building and the Accomack Primary School on the sewer system. Mr. Crockett stated he would like Mr. Miner to obtain more information concerning the possibility of new construction and renovation at the Accomac Primary site. Mr. Crockett continued and stated all County services should be located all in one building. Mr. Crockett continued and stated that the Administration Building needs space and to

Initial Draft Accomack County Board of Supervisors Work Session of June 6, 2012 plan the building to house all the school administration and also the Commonwealth's Attorney's Office would remain in the Administration Building so they would be closer to the Court system.

Mr. Crockett made a motion to remove the Atlantic Publication Building from further considerations. Mr. Gray seconded the motion. The motion was approved with Mrs. Gordy absent.

Adjournment

Ms. Lewis made a motion to recess the meeting until 6:30 at the Eastern Shore		
Community College. Mr. Wolff seconded the motion.	The motion passed.	The meeting
adjourned at 6:00 p.m.		
	Chair	
	Date	